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Thankfulness!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

The last couple of weeks have continued to be exceptionally busy with 

events in school, lots of learning and a few parent learning sessions to 

keep us on our toes. 
 

We have continued to benefit with our relationship with St Mary’s 

Church in Slindon, holding our Harvest Festival in the Church. We 

were overwhelmed with the generosity of our school family and know 

UKHarvest, will be delighted with our offering. 
 

Last week, Acorn Class visited Fishbourne Roman Palace, where they 

were able to learn more about their Romans topic. The children were 

a credit to the school and showed off their knowledge while they were 

there. 
 

The school has also hosted three parents workshops, with a focus on 

reading, phonics and mathematics in the school. Thank you to 

everyone who attended and learnt more about the methods we 

employ in school. 
 

Our annual pumpkin competition was a great success, with so many 

wonderful and creative designs. Thank you to everyone that took part. 
 

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

All the best, 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
30/10 Rother Valley INSET day 

31/10 Deadline for secondary school 
applications 

3/11 Non-uniform day for Christmas 
tombola prizes 

12/11 School grounds clearance 
morning 

6-
10/11 

Parliament Week 

14th 

and 
15th/11 

Parents evenings 

17/11 Children in Need Day 

7/12 Save the Children Christmas 
Jumper Day 

7/12 Chartwells Christmas Lunch 

12/12 Christmas lunch and parties 

13/12 Christmas Carol Service 

14/12 KS1 Nativity 

 

Our collective worship theme is Courage, linked with our Christian 
value of self-control. 
We will be encouraging the children to think about how sometimes 
courage is about being us. 
Galatians 5:22-24 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law. 

 



 
 

What’s happening in school?  
Harvest Festival 
On the 4th October the whole school participated in 
our Harvest Festival. This is an important event for 
our school family, as it is the first time in the year 
we get to visit St Mary’s Church and come together 
to give thanks for what we have. 
Catkin Class gave us a beautiful rendition of ‘The 
farmer plants his seeds,’ while Hazel Class showed 
us some beautiful pumpkin art work, using leaves 
and flowers they collected from the school grounds. 
Two children from Acorn Class read some Harvest 
poems, while Chestnut Class amazed us with their 
thoughtful prayers. 
As a school, we encourage our whole community to 
be courageous advocates and the generosity 
shown with the amount of food donated, was no 
exception. 
 

 
 
  

  

 

 

Maths fact – Equivalent Fractions 

- Fractions which have the same 
value, even though they may look 

different. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SPAG fact- Past perfect 

The past perfect is used to talk about an event 
that was completed in the past before 
something else happened: I had just finished 
cooking the meal when my guests arrived. I 
didn't want to watch the film, as I had already 
seen it. 



 

Acorns visit Fishbourne 
On the 10th October, Acorn Class visited 
Fishbourne Roman Palace, to consolidate their 
learning on the Romans. 

While at the museum the children had the 
opportunity to take part in a Roman workshop, 
finding out about life in Roman times. They also 
explored the Palace, the beautiful mosaics and 
the grounds. 

Mrs Souadi and Miss Whiting commented on 
how much the children recalled of their learning 
and how amazed the staff at the museum were 
by their knowledge. 

 

Reading and maths 
workshops. 

It was lovely to see so many parents come in for 
our maths and reading workshops.  

It is always lovely for the children to show off 
their learning and to be able to teach adults. 
These workshops are also a useful way to learn 
about some of the methods we use in school. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

The children were heard to exclaim when they 
got back to school: 

“The mosaics were huge!” 

“We had lots of fun looking at the kitchen” 

“Best trip ever!” 
 



 

Staffing news 
I am very sorry to say that Mrs Parsons, our 
lovely TA in Hazel Class is leaving us this half 
term, to spend more time with her family. She 
has also not been around the last few weeks, as 
she has been off with Covid. As a school we 
wish her all the best and hope that she makes a 
full recovery soon. We also can’t wait to say 
goodbye properly, when she pops in after half 
term. 

I am delighted that Mrs Hembry has now joined 
our school family and will be working in Hazel 
class every morning and lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Parent Questionnaire 
Thank you to all of the parents who completed 
our questionnaire.  

We will continue to work on the areas below and 
welcome any feedback across the school year. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

1. Fantastic School, both Dylan and Edward love being there. The school has been so accommodating and 

helpful towards Dylan and helping us see what extra helps he needs. Have to say since Ms Webb has 

come in the school has got even better. Fabulous headteacher and equally fabulous staff! 

 

2. Would be great if the Children were to do Swimming. Reading books aren't given out quick enough in 

New academic year, still waiting. Fantastic that the playground has been repainted. 

 

3.  Communication regarding my child’s education and progression has got a lot better in the last 12 

months, I’m hoping this will continue to improve 

 

4. My child's experience is generally positive and they enjoy being at school. My concern is that the 

expectations for them are too low. I would like more advice from school on how to stretch and support 

my hild in theri learning. 

 

5.  My children are really happy at this school, such a nicer, quieter environment compared to their 

previous school. Everyone is really helpful and kind at this school. 

 

6. Miss Webb, you have made this school even more amazing since being here and we are so happy you 

have stayed on - you and all the staff are exceptional and a real credit! Thank you! 

 



 

7.  Amazing x thank you x 

 

8. A very happy friendly school 

 

9. It would be nice for the year 3/4 teacher to be avaliable in the mornings on the playground sometimes to 

catch up with. 

 

10.  Slindon Primary in my opinion is the most beautifully run school by really superb teachers who really 

are passionate about their job. I have had 3 children attend the school, 2 of which are still there. I feel so 

privileged to be a part of such a wonderful school community. My children love attending school and 

are so happy there. It's all I could wish for. 

 

11.  A really lovely school with brilliant teaching staff who care for and nuture the children to the highest of 

standards. The school encourage and support the children to be the best version of themselves and really 

help the children to thrive. The school community is very much like a family and, as parents, we have 

peace of mind that the children are getting the very best care in a safe and friendly environment. 

 

12. Our child is only 5 weeks in to her first term of school, therefore we found it difficult to answer a 

number of questions due to a lack of experience. 

 

13. Super satisfied with what this school has to offer at this stage of my children's educational journey. 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 
Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and safety of 
the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 

• a child’s health or development is protected 

• children grow up with safe and effective care 

• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from harm. We take 
this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and professionals to protect all of our 
children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN EDUCATION 
document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900


 

 

 

 


